
June 13, 1991 

 

The Mount Joy Township Supervisors held their regular monthly meeting on June 13, 1991 

at 7:30 p.m. in the Municipal Building located on Hoffman Home Road.  All members 

were present.   

 

The minutes of last months meeting were approved by motion of Glenn Snyder, 2
nd

 by 

Wilbur Danner, carried.   

 

The Treasurer’s Report, along with the Bills to be Paid Report, consisting of $6,911.42 to 

be paid out of the General Account, checks numbered 6166 through 6173; and $2,538.20 to 

be paid out of the Payroll Account, checks numbered 1019 through 1023, were approved 

by motion of Snyder, 2
nd

 by Danner, carried.   

 

New Business: 

Bids for FB1 Wearing Course and FB1 Binder:   

    Wearing Course  Binder    Total  

Bidders:  Wilson Paving  20.27   16.65   $64,284.50 

 Hammaker Oil  19.44   17.23   $62,914.00 

Roadite  18.985   16,69   $61,304.75 

 

Motion made by Snyder to award the 1991 Road Bid to Roadite, 2
nd

 by Danner, motion 

carried.   

 

-Received application to acquire liquid fuels monies from the County in the amount of 

$2,638.00.  Motion made by Snyder to put the monies toward the 1991 paving program and 

submit the application to the Commissioners, 2
nd

 by Danner, carried.   

 

-Richard Kelley was present with a suggested plan to extend the boundary lines on a lot he 

wishes to purchase on Route 97.  The Supervisors would like to see the lines run 

perpendicular with the road and other adjoining lot lines, keeping all lines straight with no 

offsets.   

 

-Mr. Speros Marinos was present concerning the Reenactment to be held on the Martin 

property located behind the High’s  store on Route 97.  Concerns the Supervisors had were 

with traffic, parking, emergency situation, garbage, and sanitary facilities.  The secretary 

was instructed to put those concerns in writing to Mr. Marinos, with the approval of the 

Supervisors to the reenactment endeavor. 

 

Old Business:   

-The Supervisors met with the HRG Engineer concerning the Traffic Study that is being 

conducted along Route 97.  They will put Traffic Counters on both sides of Route 15 exit 

ramps and the results will be presented in another meeting scheduled for June 25.   

 

 



Correspondence:   

-Pamphlet received concerning the Budget Crisis of Pennsylvania 

-Lake Heritage Municipal Authority’s Audit Report was received.   

 

Road Report 

-The paver should be on Highland Avenue Road and Krug Road within the next 6 weeks.   

-The bridge culverts should be worked on within the next few weeks.   

-Considering the price for FB1 Wearing Course and  Binder, the Supervisors will look into 

doing some additional road work.   

 

Miscellaneous:   

-The vacating of White Road and Sweatland Road:  The hearing for this will take place on 

June 27, 1991 at 8:00 p.m. at the Municipal Building on Hoffman Home Road.   

 

Zoning: 

-A workshop session was held and the public hearing date will be announced at July 

meeting.   

 

Junk Yard Inspections: 

-Mrs. Racine needs to clean up her yard before a license will be issued.  Mr. Steve Kelley 

noted that Moons Imports should be checked, that he keeps more than 10 cars on his lot  at 

one time.   

 

Ag Security Area: 

-Anyone interested in signing up for the Ag Security Area should contact the Secretary 

within the next 60 days.   

 

Floor Comments: 

-Steve Kelley - Would it be possible to pave Clapsaddle Road?  The school bus will not go 

back the road.  The Supervisors said that work will be done on that road this year.   

 

-Bob Gitt - Asked about the Money Market Accounts being so high.  What about putting 

the money into CD’s?  The Supervisors answered that the CD’s aren’t paying as much as 

the Money Market at this time.  If the interest rates go up on CD’s this will be considered.   

 

-A question was asked about the property located between Lake Heritage, Route 15, and 

Hazelbrook Hills.  Was it considered Lake Heritage property?  That area is in Mount joy 

Township and is zoned Rural Residential in the proposed zoning ordinance.  It is not part 

of Lake Heritage.   

 

Meeting adjourned at 8:40 p.m.  

Submitted by Ellen T. Dayhoff, secretary.   

 


